Monday’s Memo

· Participation Fee Grants – I’ve attached a word file for county participation fee grants. Remember these grants are possible because half of the participation fees paid by our members remain in the county for new or improved programming. In the past, we’ve had clubs request money for skill-a-thons, day trips, speakers/instructors, materials for craft workshops, etc. The two main points to keep in mind include: grants must be written and driven by youth AND it must have an educational component. They are due February 1st. 
· Update from January’s Leader Meeting

The energy was amazing at the January Leader Council Meeting! Thank you to everyone who showed up and contributed….let’s keep the ball rolling! Executive Council members will be emailing you this week to take the next steps in your projects and ideas. 

· Upcoming Events with Registration Dates

· Update on Roles and what offices will be doing what.

Last Thursday and Friday, staff around the state met at the beautiful Kettunen Center  in Tustin, MI to discuss the

· Spring Achievement Date

SAVE THE DATE – Saturday, April 9th! Spring Achievement

· Family Expo

Come check out the Gratiot County 4-H Booth at the Family Expo this Saturday, January 29th from 10 a.m. to 2 p.m. held at the Youth for Christ building in Alma. Several 4-H’ers will be talking to the public about their 4-H experience and encouraging others to join! I have attached an updated club list of those accepting new members at this time with emails, phone number and the type of activities they participate in. Please feel free to pass along to others you come into contact with who are interesting in 4-H. 

· Leader Tip of the Week

· Facebook
